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Hello everyone, it has been a great summer. The Lord has blessed as we have taken trips last 

month to both Honduras and Guatemala. 

 

The first trip to Honduras was with a team consisting of several team members from south 

Alabama and the Dallas, Texas area. We traveled each day through the mountains to remote 

Lenca Indiana Villages. The people were very receptive to the team and to the Gospel. There 

were over 900 Adults and children that prayed to give their lives to Jesus. Honduras is a great 

location to do Happy Feet simply because the Indians are very humble. The team stayed in a 

seminary that is located at the foot hills of the mountains. This made the daily travel to the 

villages easy. On a couple of days, we stopped on the roadside to talk with the locals that were 

working in the fields. The Lenca's are a hardworking people. They understand, for the most part, 

that if they don't work, they will not eat. They truly do live off of the land. The times we  

stopped to talk with them they were a little guarded, but after a few minutes, they seemed to be 

very friendly. We passed out salvation bracelets and begin to share the Gospel with a few large 

groups. It was remarkable to see these people on their knees in a dirt field holding their tools in 

one hand and looking at their bracelet in the other hand. It was exciting to witness these people 

get into a big circle, hold hands with their heads down and praying together confessing their sins 

and asking the Lord to save them. 

 

I also had the opportunity to be in a Catholic Church in one of the villages. They had a planned 

village meeting that day. The Indians had come from all of  the local villages. We asked if we 

could talk with them after they were through with their meeting. They invited us in, and I and the 

missionary stood on the stage after passing out over 500 salvation bracelets. After explaining the 

bracelet, all that were there in this old Catholic Church stood to their feet in response to the 

invitation. It's amazing to hear that many people pray out loud to give their lives to Christ.  It 

truly was as tremendous week. 

 

On the second trip, the team from California spent their week in the Mayan villages in the 

mountains of Guatemala. And again, the Lord blessed as we traveled each day into the villages 

and washed feet and shared the Good News.  

 

At this time, we are staying busy with fundraising and planning for the October Extreme Trip.  

We will be traveling to the Amazon Basin to work with the local Indians. We will be traveling 

up the Amazon each day to small villages that are along the banks of the river. I know the guys 

are getting ready to go, so please pray as we prepare ourselves for that week in October. 

 

Also, please pray for our safety and that many will come to Christ. Also, please be in prayer for 

the finances of Happy Feet. We are not unlike any other ministry in that we depend on 

contributions and fundraising to support Happy Feet. 

 

 

  



Thank you for being a part of this exciting ministry. God Bless you all. And remember, tell 

someone about Him today! 
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